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	HEADLINE: Infrastructure initiated to conduct ACP research in CA
	TITLE: Optimizing Chemical Control of Asian Citrus Psyllid in California
	DATE: 2-9-11
	SPONSOR: [California Citrus Research Board]
	CATEGORY: [Vector Management]
	ABSTRACT: This is a cooperative research project between Co-PIs Joseph Morse, Jim Bethke, Frank Byrne, Beth Grafton-Cardwell, and Kris Godfrey. One objective is to coordinate with researchers working on chemical control of ACP in Florida, Texas, and elsewhere. Towards that end, Byrne, Grafton-Cardwell, and Morse travelled to the HLB conference in Orlando in January 2011, listened to progress on HLB and ACP research, and coordinated with other researchers in the development of a USDA-NIFA joint grant proposal from FL, CA, and TX focusing on ACP resistance management / optimization of chemical control, which was submitted 1-21-11 with letters of support obtained from CRB (Batkin and board members Gorden and Barcinas), CCQC (Cranney), CDFA (Bezark), and CCPDPC (Hill).  

Discussions with regulators about where and how to conduct studies on ACP in CA began late last year. After consultation with, and with assistance from, the San Diego Agricultural Commissioner's Office, Godfrey, Bethke, and Morse visited the San Diego County Insectary in Chula Vista on 12-12-10 with CDFA State Entomologist Dr. Kevin Hoffman to investigate whether we could safely conduct research trials on ACP at that facility. The Insectary was previously used to study the avocado lace bug (ALB), a similar sized insect, when research could not be done at UC Riverside, which was outside the ALB quarantine area. The group viewing the containment greenhouse 12-12-10 decided we needed additional measures to ensure containment, we developed a written protocol dictating changes that would make to the facility, and we outlined methods to sterilize anything that would leave the facility (4 days at -45°F followed by 4 days heat sterilization inside double bagging). We are working on facility improvements and are continuing to solicit input on containment procedures prior to our soon requesting a permit from CDFA to collect ACP somewhere in CA (probably inside the Los Angeles infestation), transport live insects to the San Diego Insectary, and to rear ACP so that research specific to the CA situation can be conducted built upon research done in FL, TX, and elsewhere.

We have made progress on retrofitting the San Diego County Insectary, which includes sealing all edges, doors, and vents. We are replacing the swamp coolers to ensure efficient greenhouse environmental control. We anticipate bringing plants to the facility the beginning of March and no ACP will be brought to the facility until we have satisfied possible concerns and obtained a permit to conduct the proposed work.

The Co-PIs have been discussing priorities for research that might be conducted once we are approved to do the proposed work. We anticipate holding regular conference calls to prioritize research and would be receptive to industry input on such priorities.
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